




















Community Service report/The Highlander 

Prior to a Minden Hills town council meeting in December of 2016, editor Lisa Gervais noticed a 
delegation was scheduled to appear from the YWCA Peterborough-Haliburton. Because of a snowstorm 
they never made it to that meeting, but Gervais looked into a written report buried deep in the agenda 
and unearthed a major story that had not yet been reported in Haliburton County. The one and only 
shelter for women and children fleeing domestic violence had been forced to close its doors over a five-
month period due to a lack of funding. While the centre in Minden still provided outreach, women had 
to leave their homes for shelters in neighbouring communities.   

Gervais broke the story in December, 2016 but wasn’t about to let it go. She knew that this was a crucial 
service to a community facing issues of poverty and isolation. She contacted Jennifer Cureton of the 
YWCA early in the new year (2017) and discussed how The Highlander and YWCA could team up to focus 
attention on the HERS shelter and the need to raise money. 

The YWCA launched a matching dollar-for-dollar fundraising campaign with in-kind advertising support 
from The Highlander. The stories, and the money, came. We launched it with the tale of a local woman 
who donated $10,000. We reported on all of the fundraisers organized by the community. We took a 
strong editorial stance, writing numerous editorials imploring the community, but also our elected 
officials, to donate.  

By the end of March, the campaign was a roaring success, having surpassed its goal. The County of 
Haliburton donated $25,000 and the campaign eventually reached $183,269 (including money from the 
county and province). The money has allowed the shelter to remain open for at least two years while 
the YWCA works on a longer-term feasibility plan. 

One of the most touching things we printed was a letter from an abuse victim who talked about the 
need for a shelter in the county and what it meant to her. That alone was thanks enough for us. 

Lisa Gervais 
Editor 
The Highlander 



Dear OCNA judges, 

The work done by Lisa Gervais and the entire Highlander team went above and beyond our 
expectations of media. They provided thoughtful and action-provoking coverage, advertising 
support in-kind, and gave legitimacy to our campaign early on.   

The work done by The Highlander, and Lisa in particular, was backed by research, and 
understanding of the issue and I was always pleased to work with her during the campaign. 
What’s more, it followed a strategic cycle that kept the issue alive and held everyone 
accountable for their actions.  

Their support was invaluable in securing a donation from the County, from major contributors 
in the community and from hundreds of people who cared about the issue, learned more by 
reading Lisa’s work, and took action to make a donation 

 Jen Cureton 

Director of Philanthropy & Communications 

YWCA Peterborough Haliburton 

 216 Simcoe Street, Peterborough, ON K9H2H7 

705.743.3526 x 130 -  www.ywcapeterborough.org  

  

 

http://www.ywcapeterborough.org/
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